
PSYC3315	EXAM	NOTES	
	

LECTURE	1	–	Attention	
	
1. Understand	the	distinction	between	focused	and	divided	attention		
	
• Focused/selective	 attention	 is	 a	 situation	 in	 which	 individuals	 try	 to	 attend	 to	

only	 1	 source	 of	 information	while	 ignoring	 other	 stimuli.	 By	 contrast,	 divided	
attention	is	a	situation	in	which	2	tasks	are	performed	simultaneously.		

	
2. Describe	main	filter	theories	of	attention	

	
• Broadbent’s	(1958)	early	filter	theory	proposes	that	two	stimuli	presented	at	the	

same	 time	 gain	 parallel	 access	 to	 a	 sensory	 buffer.	 One	 of	 the	 inputs	 is	 then	
allowed	 through	 a	 selective	 early	 filter	 to	 short-term	memory	 on	 the	 basis	 of	
physical	characteristics	only.	The	other	input	remains	briefly	in	a	sensory	register	
and	 is	 rejected	 unless	 attended	 to	 rapidly.	 By	 contrast,	 Treisman’s	 (1964)	
attenuation	 theory	 (“variable	 filter”)	 proposes	 that	 a	 filter	 attenuates	 the	
analysis	 of	 unattended	 information;	 rather	 than	 block	 it	 completely.	 Triesman	
also	 claimed	 that	 the	 bottleneck’s	 location	 is	 more	 flexible	 than	 suggested	 by	
Broadbent,	and	proposed	that	stimulus	analysis	proceeds	systematically	through	
a	hierarchy,	starting	with	physical	cues,	syllable	pattern	and	specific	words,	and	
then	 moving	 onto	 grammatical	 structure	 and	 meaning.	 Lastly,	 Deutsch	 and	
Deutsch’s	(1963)	late	filter	theory	argued	that	all	stimuli	are	fully	analysed;	with	
the	most	important	stimulus	determining	the	response	or	further	processing.		

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
3. Describe	nature	of	visual	selective	attention	
	
• Visual	attention	can	resemble	a	spotlight	or	zoom	lens.	 In	the	spotlight	model,	

there	 is	 a	 small	 region	 of	 enhanced	 visual	 processing,	which	 can	 be	moved	 to	
different	 locations.	Anything	 falling	outside	 this	“spotlight”	 is	essentially	harder	
to	 “see”.	 By	 contrast,	 the	 zoom-lens	 model	 proposes	 that	 the	 area	 of	 focal	
attention	can	be	increased	or	decreased	depending	on	task	demands.		

	
	
	



4. Explain	the	difference	between	disjunctive	and	conjunctive	search		
	
• Disjunctive	 search	 is	 when	 a	 single	 feature	 differentiates	 the	 target	 from	

distractors	 (e.g.	 red	 X	 from	 red	 T).	 It	 involves	 parallel	 search	 (i.e.	 the	 target	
“pops”	out	of	the	display;	known	as	the	pop-out	effect),	and	is	easier	and	more	
efficient.	By	contrast,	conjunctive	search	 is	when	multiple	features	differentiate	
the	 target	 from	distractors	 (e.g.	blue	X	 from	red	X	and	 red	T).	 It	 involves	serial	
search	 i.e.	 one	 process	 is	 completed	 before	 the	 next	 one	 starts,	 and	 is	 more	
difficult	 and	 effortful.	 The	 more	 items	 that	 are	 required	 to	 be	 checked	 in	
conjunctive	 search,	 the	 longer	 it	 takes.	 This	 is	 due	 to	 perceptual	 input	 being	
“split”	i.e.	different	brain	areas	process	different	features	(e.g.	colour	and	shape).		

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
5. Describe	Treisman’s	Feature	Integration	Theory	
	
• Stimuli	input	is	organised	into	individual	feature	maps	(e.g.	a	colour	map),	and	is	

initially	processed	in	parallel.	Individual	feature	maps	contain	information	about	
the	 locations	 of	 features,	 and	 are	 available	 without	 focal	 attention	 (hence	
disjunctive	search	can	be	pre-attentive)	e.g.	there	is	“something	red	/	an	X-shape	
in	 the	 top	 left”.	 According	 to	 the	 feature	 integration	 theory,	 a	 master	 map	
integrates	 (or	binds)	 features	 from	these	 individual	maps	 into	coherent	objects	
via	slow,	serial	processing.	This	binding	requires	focal	attention,	and	is	the	reason	
why	 conjunctive	 search	 is	 slow.	 In	 the	 absence	 of	 focused	 attention,	 features	
from	 different	 objects	 can	 be	 combined	 randomly	 to	 produce	 illusory	
conjunctions;	thereby	providing	support	for	the	feature	integrated	theory.	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



6. Name	factors	that	determine	dual-task	performance		
	
• Factors	 that	 influence	 dual-task	 performance	 include	 task	 difficulty,	 task	

similarity	 (e.g.	 tap	 into	 the	 same	modality	 i.e.	 verbal/visual)	 and	practice	 (e.g.	
strategies	and	reduced	attentional	task	demands).		

	
7. Describe	central-capacity	vs.	multiple-resource	theories	of	divided	attention		
	
• Central	 attentional	 capacity	 theories	 propose	 that	 central	 capacity	 can	 be	

allocated	flexibly	across	tasks,	but	has	strictly	limited	resources.	If	the	combined	
demands	do	not	exceed	the	total	resource,	there	is	no	interference.	However,	if	
the	combined	demands	exceed	the	total	resource,	then	performance	decreases.	
This	explains	why	difficult	tasks	interfere	with	any	other	task,	even	with	easy	and	
dissimilar	 tasks.	 By	 contrast,	 multiple	 resources	 theories	 propose	 there	 are	
several	 independent	pools	of	resources	based	on	the	distinctions	among	stages	
of	 processing,	modalities	 (e.g.	 visual/auditory),	 codes	 (e.g.	 spatial/verbal),	 and	
responses	 (e.g.	 manual/vocal).	 Tasks	 that	 require	 different	 resources	 can	 be	
performed	together	more	successfully	than	those	requiring	the	same	resources,	
as	 this	can	 lead	 to	 resource	competition	and	 in	 turn	 interference.	This	explains	
why	similar	tasks	interfere	with	each	other	even	if	they	are	easy.		

	
8. Understand	 the	 terms	 “cognitive	 bottleneck”	 and	 “psychological	 refractory	

period”		
	
• The	psychological	refractory	period	(PRP)	involves	the	slowing	of	a	response	to	a	

2nd	stimulus	when	2	stimuli	are	presented	 in	close	succession.	Practice	 reduces	
but	does	not	eliminate	the	PRP.	For	instance,	even	with	extensive	practice,	there	
is	 a	hard-wired	 cognitive	bottleneck	 that	 forces	 at	 least	 some	 serial	 processing	
(most	likely	an	“attentional”	bottleneck).	This	is	due	to	dual	tasks	requiring	quick	
attention	shifts	rather	than	parallel	distributions	of	attention.		

	
	


